KV High School

PSSC Meeting – April 18th, 2011
	Members present:
	
	 Guest:
	Regrets:

	Peter Smith
	Pierrette Robichaud
	Gwen Shuttleworth
	Cyndi Joudrey

	Carole MacFarquhar
	Bob Crowley
	
	Cathy Robichaud

	Carol Hamilton
	
	
	Philip Patterson

	Jane Richard
	
	
	Craig Logan

	Katlyn Jardine
	
	
	Kelly Wear

	Lori Munn
	
	
	Myra McNaughton


1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.

2. Agenda for the meeting this evening was modified to add “new business” item.  Agenda was approved by Pierrette Robichaud and seconded by Bob Crowley.

3. Minutes from the meeting March 21st, 2010 were reviewed. They were approved as corrected by Pierrette Robichaud and seconded by Bob Crowley.

4. Correspondence:

Carole read an email from Mary Alice Glasgow.  Mary Alice suggests that the Kids Help Phone information and contact details be posted on-line, on the school website and Ed-line home page as well as in the main areas of the school).  Discussion was favorable. Some posters are already in place at the school.  Action: Mr. Smith will request additional posters to place in other areas in the school and will get the link added to Ed line.
5. Student Report

· Bye Bye Birdie was performed last week

· Rugby Fest was held last week – KVHS girls team placed third

· Reach for the Top competition at the Toronto invitational tournament – team came third

· Parking lot issues seem to have gotten better.

· Grad class is attempting to raise money for Safe Grad. 

· Speakers came to the school to talk about the importance of voting in the upcoming Federal election.

6. Business arising from previous meeting:

a) Teacher appreciation week: All went well. The breakfast worked well with 6 volunteers.  The new location in the culinary tech. area was well received.  It is critical to setup the night before in order to focus on cooking in the morning. See March minutes for complete report.

b) KVHS sign: Discussed the new Hampton High School sign, purchased from Shaw Signs (Hampton), cost ($15K raised through sponsorships; $11K spent on sign, $4K reserved for future maintenance) and how they funded it. Action: Mr. Smith will contact John MacDonald at the District Office regarding our funding options and what rules apply to us (i.e. can we sell sponsorships? is size of logo an issue?) 
An alternative idea is to have a Leadership Team representative (to be recommended by Mrs. Lanigan) and a teacher (Irene Robichaud?) approach the sisters of Arthur Miller to see if they would be interested in donating money or… approach the Randy Jones foundation to see if he would be interested in donating. What would Shaw charge KVHS?  Action: Mr. Smith will talk with Bob Munro to get his advice.

It was agreed that the Hampton sign (two sided) is what is needed for KVHS.  Action: Carole and Mr. Smith will talk in the next week or so about findings and next steps.  

A “plan B” was discussed regarding moving the existing sign to a more prominent area, until we have enough money for a new sign. However, the sign is too low and would block drivers’ visibility, even when meeting existing setback laws. Moving the sign is not a viable option.  Plan C involved erecting part of the sign and completing it when more money way available. It was felt this would not be a practical plan, having considerable potential for problems. There was some discussion of the orientation of the sign for maximum visibility.
c) Community Café or alternatives:  This is now a “speaker”- April 26th – 7pm; David Belmore from Post Secondary Education and Labour will speak about student financial aid. Leigh-Ellen Thomas will speak on helping students prepare for university
d) Technology and apprenticeship presentations: As mentioned at the last PSSC meeting not many students at the technology session this year. However the presenters are happy to present to a small but keen group

e)  New member:  Carole extended an opportunity for guest Gwen Shuttleworth to join our committee.  She will take it under advisement.

7.  New Business

· Driveway condition: The driveway towards the back and behind the school is in terrible condition – potholes, etc. There is still money in the budget to pave the parking lot this spring, but plans do not currently include this driveway. Final plans, including our request for curbs and limited access are still under discussion. Action: Mr. Smith will talk to the Facilities Manager to see what can be done

8.  Principal’s Report 

· Non-traditional Career Fair was held March 22 – very good reports (Grade11)

· TNB presentation – Romeo and Juliet

· MADD presentation – March 28th.  They are always effective.

· Parent teacher

· French cultural week - Very successful

· French speeches – All KV students who attended placed in the medals.

· TV is now installed and working the lobby – playing a slide show most of the time. Students are taking notice of it and what it is on it.

· Bye Bye Birdie – 105 students in the cast (plus tech crew, makeup crew, etc) involved a good portion of the student body.  Things went very well – great community activity for the school.

· Reach for the Top team went to Toronto – came third.  They were beat by the team that went on to win the invitational event.  Provincials are this weekend.

· Bob Doherty Community Relations officer for Elections Canada – encouraging students to vote.

· Next April 26th the four candidates from our area will be at the school to talk to the students.

· Student Council elections will be held April 29th  

· Blood Donor clinic – coming up for those students of age.

· Campus cleanup – April 30th 

· AP exams the 1st two weeks in May

· Drama festival - May 3rd – 5th 

· May 14th – Safe Grad event (Rugby game fundraiser with RHS).

· Apprenticeship program is doing well and contributing towards students’ future apprenticeship hours.

· Advancing the School Improvement Plan: Advisory class to be set up for next year – planning in the works to be ready for September. This is a cross functional class that will be a student’s homeroom for the duration of their high school experience. Homeroom will be the first period of a 6 period day.

· June events: Prom dinner on June 22 at the Wesleyan church – new this year.

· There may be cuts to the PSSC budget next year.

9. “Once Around the Table” 

· Will it be possible to have graduation held the Q-plex instead of the Trade and Convention Center?  Not next year (already booked), but could be looked at for future years (need to look at space, etc.)

· Grade 10 French Immersion tests are this week (Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday).

· Wednesday April 27th: Nine Grade 12 students will be going to STU to participate in “français pour l’avenir” (“French for the Future”) – a National celebration run by the federal government.

10.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

11.  Next (final) meeting: May 16th, 2011 at 7pm.

Respectively submitted by:

Carol Hamilton 
